
 “Achievement is outstanding because every student matters” Ofsted 2013 

Fortnightly Newsletter for Students & Families 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Thank you for another amazing year at Victory.  

We have so much to celebrate, including the best year of results for the academy and 
many new partnerships and friendships to keep building on the good work which 
happens here.  

This week, a large group of students have enjoyed a wonderful cultural break in 
Germany, visiting the Christmas markets and a theme park, as well as taking in some 
history - thank you to the MFL department for organising it - Mrs Baiao has spent many 
hours making sure it's a success. A group have also this week enjoyed a trip to 
Cambridge, thanks to Mr Todd, which they thoroughly enjoyed.  

We have started work with a new charity to us - Friend in Deed - you may have read 
about their work to help schools connect with local care homes to offer the opportunity 
for older residents to work with young people as a benefit to all. We have enjoyed 
wreath making and beauty treatments and in 2024, we hope to build on this to bring a 
smile to many more local residents.  

We have also enjoyed a great deal of festive fun this year, including visits to staff from 
Victor the Victory Elf; advent nominations for form groups every school day in 
December; winning Christmas card designs and our annual Christmas Shop. I would 
like to thank all families and staff - as well as local residents - who have donated lovely 
items for children to purchase with their visa points - we wouldn't have a Christmas 
Shop without your help. We take the time to run the shop because we want young 
people to understand that their hard work brings rewards and we are proud that they 
use the shop to treat their loved ones. Special thanks to Miss Parker for gathering up 
donations from various places again - and to Mrs Taylor who makes the shop look 
presentable again after a shopping session!  



Congratulations to Mr Dos Santos who is now a fully qualified yoga instructor - do 
come along to his free classes at the academy in the new year! Thank you to the 
Theatre Royal who have helped both staff and students get to panto this year and 
enjoy some happy times. We really value this partnership and look forward to more 
theatre based opportunities in 2024.   

Congratulations too to the cast and crew of the AMAZING Chitty, Chitty, Bang, Bang. 
I think it's my favourite in my 10 years as Principal - a stunning performance by all 
and such a unique opportunity to be part of something so special. It couldn't happen 
without the incredible staff who give hours and hours of time after a long day of 
teaching to create such a professional performance. The show is the heart and soul 
of the academy each year and I am so proud we are able to do it.  

On a less joyful note, please could you remind children to be safe and respectful on 
the way to and from school (and in the community). We have been contacted by 
some concerned parents and residents about cycle safety and good manners. I 
know 99% of our students represent their families and school perfectly, so I am sorry 
a small number let their community down. We appreciate you letting us know where 
there are issues, but we also urge you to 
contact the police first if you have serious 
concerns. We work hard to inspire and teach 
everyone what great behaviour and safety 
looks like, but we are not here to do that 24 
hours per day - we need parents to reiterate 
it and other services to be aware.  

I really hope you enjoy a wonderful 
Christmas with your family and friends - each 
year seems to present everyone with new 
challenges so let's hope 2024 is a great one 
(and a peaceful one) for all. We are lucky to 
welcome back Mrs Goldpsink to the English 
team in January and she will also be Head of 
Year 11 whilst Miss Charnock is busy on 
maternity leave later in the new year. 

 

Thank you for your support through the year.  

 

 

Naomi Palmer - Principal 

 

@VictoryAcad /OrmistonVictoryAcademy  OrmistonVictoryAcademy  



Student News @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Wonderful Umaima - your work is so                

excellent! Business revision to                            

perfection. We are so proud of you. 

Well done, Emily! Congrats on your 
amazing maths work - and teaching us 

some multiplication strategies!  

The most wonderful children and the most wonderful Christmas card designs - we will 
be so proud to send these out! Well done. 



Amazing teamwork fashionista vibes from Year 8 textiles students and those in               

fashion club creating wonderful designs using the new school skirt fabric!  

Student News @ Victory 

Such wonderful focus whilst Year 9 practice their drawing skills.                                              
We are so proud of them; these are fantastic!  



Advent Superstars @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 
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If you need a lift, and want to watch a show that makes you smile, leave singing at 

least one of the songs then Chitty Chitty Bang Bang is one of those shows. When it is 

done well, I defy anyone not to enjoy it and Ormiston’s version was most definitely 

done well. From the moment we met Jemima (Lucy Skelton) and Jeremy (Harvey  

Doddington) racing along the beach in their old car the quality of performance, style 

and pace of the show was set. The part of their father Caractacus Potts (Harry 

Brookes), was in safe hands as he gave us everything 

you would expect for the character, good singing, very 

convincing acting and extremely energetic dancing. 

Truly Scrumptious (Amber Atkins) gave us a strong 

performance with good acting and her beautiful                 

singing voice, you could easily see why the Potts                                

family loved her so much. The final member of the 

family is Grandpa Potts (Charley Sell) who gave us a 

very accurate impression of Lionel Jeffries (the original 

Grandpa) and had the audience with him almost                  

immediately. His exaggerated funny walk and his army 

bearing, with his swagger stick, made everybody wish 

he was their Grandpa.  
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As if laughing at Grandpa was 

not enough, we now meet the 

two most incompetent spies 

ever. Boris (Tallis Mitchell) and 

Goran (Libby Simpson) were a 

delight to watch and listen to. 

With their comedy antics and 

their amazing “cod” Vulgarian 

accents you could not help 

laughing. The man and woman 

ordering the spies were Baron (Matthew Patrick) and Baroness (Jennifer Lopes) 

Bombhurst. This child-loathing couple, with a toy obsession, entertained us with every 

appearance and the Baroness gave particularly strong performances during                 

“chuchi face” and the samba. 

Other stand out performances from the principals were The 

Toymaker (Patrick Kemp), giving us a sensitive portrayl and 

good vocals. The Childcatcher (AminaFoughali), suitably                     

sinister and The Inventors (Cali Chapman, Brody Farrow,                

Emma Howard, Ellie Howes, Jessica Willetts and Sophie Wild) 

with a fabulous rendition of “Up from the Ashes”. 

One more stand-out performance that cannot go unmentioned 

is the rest of the company. The singing and dancing were 

amazing. Filling in with the many small parts that make up this 

story and proving that with hard work and sheer effort a great 

result can be achieved. 

This leaves only Chitty to mention. WOW what a car. As it sailed 

majestically into the air the audience were all blown away by 

this spectacular machine, it added another level of magic to this 

already scrumptious show. 

Well done to all the crew, Directors (Dave Watson and Lucy                             

Dalgleish), Musical Director (Thomas Shelbourn), the superb 

band and Choreographers (Zoe Bradshaw, Cali Chamberlain 

and Colette Smith). 

What a great show. 

Martyn Rolfe, Noda East District 5 Representative  
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Chitty Chitty Bang Bang @ Victory 



Congratulations to these Year 7 'Fantastic Fist Bump' reward winners.                                    

Well done Poppy, Hanif, Frankie, Stanley and Diana!  

Year 7 Fantastic Fist Bump Winners @ Victory 



Congratulations to these Year 8 Red Reward winners: Leo, for the most visas; Rikki, 

for stepping in to help a friend when needed; and Isabella and Harvey for being lovely, 

wonderful students who are hardworking and kind!  

 

Year 8 Red Reward Winners @ Victory 



Congratulations to these outstanding Year 9 Awesome Achievement Award winners: 

Keisha, for settling in well and always working hard; Annalise, for the most visas last 

week; Jack, for always being ready, respectful and reasonable and working really 

hard; and Peminisin, for a great month with lots of visas!  

Year 9 Awesome Achievement @ Victory 



Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners:                                                             
Iana, Tilly, Bridie, Grace and Lara. All of these students have shown the most                   

amazing strength and resilience over the past few weeks.  
They are all in the Chitty cast and their dedication to this is second to none.                                              
Not only are they amazing performers, but they are also amazing students.  



Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 
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So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
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Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners: Luke, for being a                           
wonderfully enthusiastic Dinosaur during Year 7 Raising Achievement Evening;                        

Lily-Mae, for being the mascot crochet Queen for Team Pink; Grace, for the most                    
detailed DofE journal ever, and for being such a kind and polite member of our Year 

Group; Ella, for being an all-round superstar and smashing it in all subjects; and Alan, 
for always helping his DT teacher after lessons, to tidy and offer any support needed.  



PE Stars of the Month @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Well done to these awesome PE superstars! 



Germany Christmas Market Trip @ Victory 



Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 

We love a little entrepreneurship at               
Victory! Thanks to our Sixth Form                       

students, we’ve got a business club - this 
week they made hot chocolate cones to 

sell as their first business. 

What a treat! A Working Lunch with David 
Larkman, Lotus Lead Engineer.  

Perfect conditions for our second Year 7 Snow Tubing trip! They giggled, screamed and 
laughed their way down the slopes! Brilliant to see so many happy faces!  
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We loved having Leo Hunt with us. It was 
great to see our students talking about 

their passion for story writing and getting 
the opportunity to work with a pro! 

Our KS3 students LOVED Lewis Buxton 
on a rainy December day. Thank you, our 
wonderful Norwich poet, for making today 

so much brighter for so many! 

Thank you to our wonderful Lord Nelson Sixth Form Beauty students and Mrs                      
Woodhouse for your wonderful hospitality yesterday, hosting such a lovely event for 

some Dell Rose residents.  
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Thank you so much to Friend in Deed                                           
for giving us the opportunity to meet some new 

friends and make some super Christmas wreaths 
with Miss Tushingham!  

Our Year 11 students had an awesome time during their climbing trip!  
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